
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

April 15th, 2021
The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Reese, Codere, Heide, Moyle, and Miller. Hoffman was granted excused absence.
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the January regular meeting were presented and a motion was made by trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Reese to approve. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from Trustee Miller, supported by Trustee Codere to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
David Tobias, a resident and former Trustee addressed the issue of Village-wide sidewalk and tree maintenance. He said that while necessary priority was placed on various issues cropping up he hoped some attention could be placed on these items. 
He also mentioned to the Council that he would like to renew his request for additional funding of $500 to continue placing concrete pads on the tee boxes of the disc golf course.  
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the footnotes for each of the funds. 
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Moyle to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  16,755.79
 Water Fund

    
 $    9,491.58
Major Streets Fund

$    2,202.35
Local Streets Fund

$    2,849.70
 Municipal Streets    
 $           0.00
Sanitation Fund

$    3,613.00
TOTAL

          $   34,912.42
Poll vote: Yes: Codere, Moyle, Heide, Reese, Miller, and Schuldt.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier said that a resident had requested the Council sell lots located in Sibilsky Acres II. A discussion ensued regarding the availability of Village water to the sites. Poirier said Traverse had sent information on running water main down that section of Corago Street, which would be the only acceptable method for providing that area with water. Estimates were presented and the sale of other lots considered. Ultimately the matter was tabled to committee to review the best way forward with associated costs and recommendation.

  Poirier informed the Council that reimbursement amounts and provisions of the much-anticipated rollout of the American Rescue Plan were still not finalized.  
Poirier asked the Council to consider a change in location for the proposed Community Garden Project. He said the new location, between the baseball field and the campground fence on Hiltunen Street, had ready access to water for the garden. A motion was made by trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Heide to approve the new location. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. A motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by President Schuldt to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Fire Report:
Chief Andy Kotila presented information on the scheduled maintenance and brake repairs for the fire trucks. A brief discussion resulted in a hold on the North Star bill until the service was finalized and the brake repair was to be completed under the equipment maintenance budget by Patriot. He said that 4th of July preparations were being discussed, which led to a broader discussion regarding the possibility of not holding the celebration under the current COVID-related conditions. He finally said a meeting of the water cross committee was scheduled for May 11th.
Trustee Heide asked if the department could hold a work bee to help clear an area in the rustic campground area in preparation for some grading work. Chief said he would try to get guys together.

 A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Heide to accept the report as presented. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Public Works Report:

Poirier presented the report and said some new signage had been purchased for the campground. 

He then presented a bid from Gold Standard for rental of an excavator to begin demolition of the docks for the DNR project.  He said Ziemnick Excavating, Triple B Contracting, and Midway rental had been contacted and none had submitted a returned bid. The bid was detailed as follows:

Delivery and return:   $200 each


$400

Weekly rental rate




$1,500

Monthly rental rate




$5,000

After a brief discussion a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to accept the bid amount to a maximum of one month ($5,000) Poll vote: Yes; Schuldt, Reese, Miller, Codere, Moyle, and Heide. No: None. Motion was carried
Poirier said Aqualine, a company that located water leaks would have to be called to determine where a leak on 10th Street was. The cost was about $3,000.

Maintenance items would need to be purchased for the campground. Locks for the restrooms were about $1,000.

Downtown Development Authority:

A brief report was given by Chair Pummill about the purchase of ten new planters for Calumet Street. Also, he said the DDA would review potential projects for the campground area for cost-sharing. He said they would continue support of the 4th of July celebration and the Water cross event for the upcoming summer.

Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

Poirier reintroduced the addendum for MERS coverage. He went over the following points related to changes he would recommend.

· That part-time employees be exempted. He said the treasurer was the only part-time employee covered and that the change would save $6,500 for a year.

· He recommended that a probationary period be instituted to mirror Village hiring policy. He said employees were placed on the probationary period when initially hired but when MERS was calculated it reverted to the original date of hire.
· A change in vesting from 6 years to 10 years for new employees.

After the group discussed for a bit before action was tabled for further review.


The Council discussed how to proceed with employment options for the summer. The current options were to keep the seasonal operator position as is for the season. In previous years two summer youth workers were retained to maintain the park restrooms through weekends. Action was tabled after a brief discussion.

Action was tabled on committee assignments pending several action items passed to the current committees.

Infrastructure:    

Poirier said that so far the moratorium on water turnoffs expired on March 31st and eleven accounts were scheduled for termination. He said several had contacted him to arrange payments and the deadline for disconnect was Monday the 19th.

Poirier reminded the committee that the Township water agreement was set to expire and renewal discussion would need to be taken. Expiration was May 31st.

Poirier said the CDBG program had announced a round of funding for 2021 and that engineer Supina and Jeff Ratcliffe from KEDA had already discussed some possibilities for the Village. Poirier said a meeting would be scheduled for the week of April 26-30th to get more details developed. The grant would utilize funds already authorized by the State legislature to use as matching monies.  
Poirier said that three wells on the proposed lots for bidding in Sibilsky Acres II needed to be formally abandoned via the EGLE regulations. Engineer Supina said the process would be about $1,000 per well which could be covered under the water fund maintenance budget.
Poirier said the grant application to develop the water fund asset management program was not approved and that re-application would proceed at the next announced round of funding.
Property & Equipment 
Trustee Moyle gave an update on conversations with vendor of grader and said they would make good on front end repair which developed after purchase.
Public Safety & Policy: 

There was no committee business.
Parks & Recreation


Poirier said he spoke to MySites about campground specifics and they were developing the map for the online portal. He said things were on schedule to go live with the new reservation system in the next few weeks.

Trustee Heide introduced specifications for improvements to the rustic campground area related to parking and electrical upgrades. He said he was not asking for approval for money but planned to address the lake Linden DDA regarding some of the numbers in the proposal.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No Report.
Late Agenda Items:


None.
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Heide.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 8:59pm.  There was 3 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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